KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 7th January 2016 at Old Hall Court, Ashton at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Dave Penny, Anne Shepherd, Alan Burgess, Malen Johnson, Barry Lockwood, Joan Pidgeon, Maddy Swan Manning, Bruce Guy, Isabelle Hughes, Rosina Williams, Margrett Barnes.
1. Apologies: Ian Oulton, Suzanne Robinson.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 11th November 2015, were approved and signed. 
3. Matters Arising: A brief review of the Christmas singing programme was held –

a. Carol Singing at the Westminster Hotel Chester was very well received and we received £200.00 payment.
b. Sainsbury’s and Marks and Spencer’s Carol singing were both well attended although the collection made at Marks and Spencer was significantly lower than that from Sainsbury’s.

c. Nunsmere Hall on Christmas Eve was as good as ever.

d. The Christmas Concert at King’s School went very well.  Anne Shepherd said that the Choir sounded wonderful from the audience.  In the end approximately 200 tickets had been sold. A DVD recording was now available and Alan agreed to make copies for sale to Choir members.  It was agreed that the choir should book the Kings School again for 17th December 2016.
4. Correspondence: Jim said that he had received a request from the NAC North Wales and North-West for a £10.00 subs donation.
5. Treasurer’s Report:  Isabelle informed the meeting that so far, the Hospice had secured £1,000.00 of sponsorship (from EA Technology) towards the cost of the Cathedral concert. Heather advised that £200,00 had been received from the Carol Singing at Westminster Hotel, and that the total monies to be paid to the Babygrow appeal would be £550.00.  The monies arising from the Christmas Concert was £1,000,00 which was to be given to the Hospice of the Good Shepherd. Heather did not believe that an increase in the subs would be required this year.
6. Future Concerts: 
a. Frodsham Community Centre, 22nd January.  David informed the meeting that he and Ian had visited the Centre today.
b. NAC Joint concert 2nd April.  Jim and Elaine informed the meeting that they had attended an NAC meeting on 18th January.  Our list of pieces had to be submitted by the end of January.

c. Fauls Singers, 22nd April 2016. The concert is to be held in Whitchurch Civic Hall; ticket sales are being handled by the Fauls Singers.  Pieces to be performed include Merrie England. Les Mis, and Lloyd Webber.

d. Chester Cathedral, 7th May 2016.  Our pieces will be –Cross the wide Missouri, Les Mis, Gloria, Wind beneath my wings, Innisfree, I’ve got a home, and Chattanooga. Dave remarked that he felt the songs should have more “go”.  Anne noted that song selection was left to the Music Committee. Margrett suggested that the Music Committee should be attended by a representative from each section of the Choir?  Alan questioned as to whether we perform for the Choir or the audience? Dave further suggested that we need a rousing opener and that maybe we should change the running order? Isabelle informed the meeting that she would be meeting the Charity on Friday.  The cost of the pre-concert canapes and drinks appears to be astronomical, so the Hospice were looking to provide them themselves.  Lucy Meacock had agreed to be compere.

Chester Publicity – Majestic Printers required all of the information by 31st January.  Alan suggested that maybe some stills could be taken from the Christmas DVD? The photographs taken by Kate Dalton at the Christmas concert had not turned very well so new ones needed to be taken.  Maddy ventured that her sister was a photographer and might be able to help out?
7. Social Group. Elaine wanted to record that the organisation by the Social Group at the Christmas concert had been excellent.  Barry noted that there was a very good team.  Over the year they had tried new events and he was very proud of what was achieved.  Barry informed the meeting that he had decided to come off the Committee.  Elaine thanked Barry for all of his efforts over the year.
a. Anniversary Dinner.  Elaine said that it was necessary for the Choir to let the organisers know how many tickets they would be wanting for the dinner so that it would then be clear how many tickets would be available to invite Guests. Dave agreed to put out an availability list for people to record their ticket numbers.
8. Any Other Business: Elaine brought the meeting up to speed with regard to Peter’s forthcoming operation.  Ian Oulton had agreed to take over the Musical Directorship of the Choir until Peter returned – probably not before the Cathedral concert.  It was hoped that Peter would lead the band pieces at that concert.
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 25th February 2016 in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
